

9/30/2014

Mr. Phillip Parish Executive Vice President Adams Electric 5505 David Cox Rd Charlotte, NC 28269

Dear Phillip,

I hope this letter finds you well. Turner Construction Company congratulates you and your team on the successful completion of the Bank of America Stadium Renovations project. On behalf of Turner Construction Company and the Turner project team, please allow me to express our sincere gratitude and thanks to you and your team for a job well done.

As you know, this project was fast paced and complex, requiring an innovative approach and an experienced team. Your team demonstrated the expertise and desire needed to guarantee the successful outcome of the project. We all appreciated your team's winning attitude to providing creative solutions and for providing the dedication required to deliver a facility of high quality on time.

Thanks again to you and your team for the tremendous effort put forth by all and we look forward to working with Adams Electric again in the near future.

Warmest regards,

Jeff Owers

Construction Executive/ Operations Manager

Turner Construction Company

Charlotte, NC